 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1NCERA-193 Businuess Meeting minutes, Sept. 19 and 20, 2010, Hendersonville, NC

Chaired by Megan Kennelly, 

Held in conjunction with the 17th Ornamental Workshop on Diseases and Insects

Attendees: Whitney Cranshaw, Bart Drees, John Hartman, Bill Jacobi, Megan Kennelly (Chair), Brian Kunkel, Mike Leaventry, P.J. Liesch, Tom Payne, Casey Sclar, Jim Walla (Acting Secretary), and guests Amy Fulcher, and Alan Windham.

Meeting sessions were 7:15 pm to 9:30 pm, Sept. 19, 2010 and 9:00 am to 4:15 pm, Sept. 20, 2010.

Correction to 2009 meeting minutes:

Second bullet point from Dr. Payne’s report should be corrected as follows:


-in the last funding bill, agriculture research funding was revamped.  It is not now under the National Institute for Food and Agriculture.  This includes USDA, CREES.  Roger Beachy is the leader of the institute (as of 2 weeks ago).

Business meeting:
Report from Dr. Payne, Administrative Advisor

The only substantial change in budgets relative to the NCERA-193 group is $50 million added to agriculture research and extension for 2011.  The rest of the budget items are flat.

A budget summary was provided to acting secretary Jim Walla (ND) for reference.  In that summary, it is noted that the increase in agriculture research and extension was off-set by a reduction of $50 million for Special Research Grants.  It was further noted that National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA) funding priorities of the Association of Public and Land-grant Universities (APLU) are to 1) increase the Agriculture and Food Research Initiative (AFRI) to reach its full authorized level by FY 2012, 2) increase funding to grow all NIFA capacity programs listed in the 2008 Farm Bill, 3) sustain full funding for mandatory programs established in the 2008 Farm Bill, and 4) funding at no less than the FY 2010 Budget for all other NIFA programs.

Dr. Payne informed the committee members that NCERA-193 is due for renewal in fall, 2011.  The decision on whether the committee will be renewed will be made in March, 2012.  The website for renewal information is http://ncra.wisc.edu/approvalprocess.htm.  Chris Hamilton, NCRA Assistant Director is very helpful to committees that are re-writing their projects, and should be consulted as questions arise concerning project renewals.

Addition of members to the committee was discussed.  It was noted that such a discussion in 2009 did not lead to any actions.  The membership actions and contacts mentioned at the 2009 meeting were:

-Remove Marty Draper as South Dakota representative and contact SDSU ag administration to find if there is someone there to serve on the committee.

-Contact Erin Hogdson (sp?), extension entomologist at Iowa State University, to determine her interest in being on the committee (Whitney Cranshaw as contact person?).

-Contact Robin Roseta (sp?), extension entomologist in Oregon, to see if she is interested in being on the committee (Gary Chastagner as contact person?)

-Contact Steven Frank, North Carolina State, to see if he is interested in being on the committee.

-Contact Richard Coles (sp?) and Robert Giles (sp?) to see if they are interested in being on the committee (Whitney as contact person for Giles?)

-Contact Jennifer Parke, Oregon State University, to see if she is interested in being on the committee (Gary Chastagner as contact person?).

At the 2010 meeting, several people were mentioned as possible new members:

-Attendee Alan Windham, Tennessee, was invited to join the committee.  

-Bart Drees will contact colleagues in Texas and Florida.  

-Brian Kunkel will contact a colleague at Auburn Univ. in Alabama.  

-Casey Sclar will contact a colleague in New York.  

-Whitney Cranshaw will contact colleagues in Tennessee.  

-Additional persons mentioned as possible new committee members, but without designated contacts, were Steve Jeffers, South Carolina, and Karen Rane, Maryland.

Discussion at the 2009 meeting indicated the best process to adding members is:

1) Those people that have been identified should be contacted by someone that knows them to see if they are interested in being on the NCERA-193 committee.

-If they indicate an interest, Dr. Payne should contact them to invite their participation and their Dean/Director to ask that the person be appointed to be on the committee.

2) The committee chair should identify which states are not represented on the committee, including any that had people identified above that decline to be on the committee, and provide that information to Dr. Payne.  

3) Dr. Payne should then contact the Deans/Directors in those states to request that they appoint any appropriate persons in their state to the NCERA-193 committee.

Bart Drees, TX was elected as chair.  The committee will meet in Austin, TX in fall (September or October), 2011.

Rewrite of the committee project was discussed.  Megan Kennelly will review the existing proposal, check important dates relative to the renewal process, and ask for a subgroup of committee members to coordinate the rewrite.  The goal will be to have a proposal draft by March, 2011, to be followed by review/approval by the full committee by or during the fall, 2011 meeting.

Actions of the committee that should be noted in the rewrite should include the National Elm Trial and the elm firewood/emerald ash borer initiatives.

In light of dramatic world-wide increases/outbreaks of Dothistroma needle blight, a new committee activity was proposed by Jim Walla to coordinate collection of Dothistroma needle blight samples from throughout the United States to enable determination of which Dothistroma species are involved, and where and on what hosts each occurs.  The group gave initial approval to such an activity, initiating preparation of a proposed plan of action for consideration by committee members this fall.
